

Welcome to Bancroft Congregational Church



October 29, 2023

Welcome
Call to Worship

Majesty
I Exalt Thee
Your Love O Lord

Prayer

The Wonderful Cross

Kids Message

(Children 1st grade – 5th grade are excused for Jr. Church; please be sure you & your child have claim tags!)

Scripture & Message Prayer
John 12:37-43
Message:
The Blindside

I Will Never Be the Same Again

Benediction

This Week's Workers

Greeter: Brian Reed Greeter: Karla Reed Nursery: Layne Valade Nursery: Daphne Valade Sound: Sarah Bias Computer: Matt Post Welcome/Call to Worship: Carl Cooke Prayer Elder: Brian Reed Jr. Church Teacher: Amber Boas Jr Church Helper: Sharon Lewis Scripture Reader & Message Prayer: Carl Cook ~ John 13: 12-17 Benediction: James Huguelet Financial Team: Tom Wahl Financial Team: Lee Habermehl Communion (November – Matt Post)

Next Week's (Nov 5th) Workers

Greeter: Lee Habermehl Greeter: Cyndy Habermehl Nursery: Tracie Zander Nursery: Cathy Taber Sound: Jazz Evans Computer: Aaron Zander Welcome/Call to Worship: Matt Post Prayer Elder: Carl Cooke Jr. Church Teacher: Charlotte Adolf Jr Church Helper: Cevin Valade Scripture Reader & Message Prayer: Dan Bryant ~ 1 John 1:5-10 Benediction: Pastor Financial Team: Lee Habermehl Financial Team: Matt Post Communion (Matt Post)

Prayer Requests

Shut-ins: Janice Hoshal, Barb Compton; Jr. Love The sick; unsaved loved ones

Missionaries and Ministries:

Debbie Price (RBM); Kathy Coon (OMS); Carlos Novisteros (Philippines); Kathy Curtis (Camp Barakel); Youth Haven Ranch; The Johnsons (ABWE); Diane Lepior (H.E.A.R.T.S. Ministries); Dottie Hoppe (Pan American Missions); Mary Lou Wunker (OMS)

Announcements

> THIS WEEK:

- o Halloween Candy bag packing − 6:30 pm
- Halloween Night 5:00 set up; 6:00 candy distribution

General Announcements:

► Halloween Outreach –

- Candy donations are still being accepted the receptacle box is under the Mission bulletin board.
 You may bring in your candy until Monday morning.
- o Candy bags will be filled on Monday, October 30th at 6:30 pm. Workers are always welcome.
- October 31st. All those who plan to work the event should be at the church by 5 pm
- Reimbursement forms will now be in a blue folder which will be posted outside the office door. Instructions are in the folder.
- **Euchre** We will begin again on Saturday, November 18th from 5:30-8 pm [new times]. Please bring a passing dish. If you have questions, please contact Shana Post at 989-494-2866
- Christmas Card greeting bulletin board- The Missions Committee has decorated the Mission bulletin board for your Christmas greetings to your church family. With everything being so expensive they decided to offer the bulletin board again for this purpose. You will save money by posting just one card for the entire church. If you would consider a donation to the mission board reflecting your savings, they would appreciate it!!